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Level 4 Meet – 11th July 2021 – Spectator Guidelines 

It is great that we can welcome spectators back to our Meets, the first one in 16 months! 
 
As we are still under some COVID restrictions please read through the following so you are aware of the procedures 
we have put in place to keep everyone as safe as we can. 
 
You should be receiving this because you have been allocated a ticket, and/or you have been allocated some extra 
tickets that you have requested for Family and Friends. You should also have received a bar code for entry for EACH 
person that is attending. A bar code is only registered against one person and not for multiple people. Children will 
need their own bar code so please do not bring anyone who has not been allocated a code as they will not be allowed 
in. 
 
Spectators are asked to wait outside the Alan Higgs building until the times below: 
 

  WARM UP COMPETITION SPECTATORS 
ENTRY TIME 

  START END START END 

Session 1 09:15 09:45 10:00 11:27 09:00 

Session 2 11:50 12:20 12:30 13:57 11:45 

Session 3 14:20 14:50 15:00 16:44 14:15 

 
You will be asked to show you have a bar code to be able to enter the building. This can be either because you have 
printed it out or you have it on your phone for example. Please note the phone signal at Alan Higgs can be patchy. 
 
Spectators will then enter through the door, up the stairs behind the reception and into the function rooms. At entry to 
the building if you want to get anything from the café then you are welcome to do so but please follow the building’s 
one way system. We are also having a swim shop in the function rooms. 
 
Once in the function room bar codes will be scanned to permit entrance to the balcony. A wrist band will given to you 
so we know you have been scanned in. The bar codes will only work once (and for that particular session) so hence 
the need to wear the wrist band to allow re-entry to the balcony should you leave. 
 
There is a one way system in place to come off balcony and back into the function rooms/down the stairs by the toilets 
to allow a flow of people and reduce down the crossing of paths for people. 

Once on the balcony please remember SOCIAL DISTANCING RULES STILL APPLY!!! As a reminder these are, 
sitting 2m apart from someone else, in a group of up to 6 from any number of households (children of all ages count 
towards the limit of 6) or in a group of any size from up to two households (each household can include an existing 
support bubble, if eligible). We will have COVID Liaisons on the balcony to ensure everyone is abiding by the rules but 
please make their jobs easy by following the rules. On average each row of seats should have approx. 8 people. We 
are limited to a total number of 125 people across the balcony and function room so only people with a bar code/wrist 
band will be allowed on the balcony. Swimmers will not be able to access the balcony.  

The Balcony will be cleared of people at the end of each session to allow for cleaning and admittance of the next 
session. You will need to leave even if you are at the next session as we must do a track and trace for each session. 

Finally, CV Life have imposed a rule that only food purchased on the premises can be eaten on the balcony/function 
room etc. If you have your own food please eat it outside. Swimmers are exempt from this rule. 

Thanks for reading through these guidelines, we hope you enjoy being back on a hot, sweaty balcony!!! 

 


